Fox Valley Workforce Development Board
May 20, 2010

Approved Meeting Minutes
Mr. Grant called the FVWDB meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.

Members Present: Ms. Hanson, Mr. Bartz, Ms. Hytrek, Mr. Beregszazi, Mr. Grant, Ms.  Welch, Ms. Van Ness, Ms. Cronmiller, Mr. Kleman, Mr. Hernke, Mr. Sloan, Mr. Irwin, Ms. Mingus, Mr.  Mauch, Mr. Thiel, Mr. Martinez, Ms. LeBrun, Ms. Roettger, Mr. Kelly

Members Absent:  Mr. Geigle, Mr. Hipke, Ms. Holmes, Mr. Matheny, Mr. Schultz, Mr. Westphal, Mr. Wehner
FVWDB Staff Present: Mr. Turner, Ms. Rivera, Mr. Hesse, and Mr. Friedl

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Mr. Martinez to approve the minutes from the Joint Meeting of the Fox Valley Workforce Development Board and Local Elected Officials Consortium held on March 18, 2010 as presented. Ms. Hytrek second. There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.
Organization Realignment: Ms. Welch stated she would get an updated organizational chart to all the board members as soon as possible. Ms. Welch also introduced the Fox Valley Workforce Development Board new Chief Financial Officer, Mr. Bob Friedl.
Formal Recognition of Orrin Helmer: Since Mr. Helmer was unable to attend today’s meeting, Ms. Welch and Ms. Van Ness will purchase a thank you gift and will present it to him at September’s meeting if Mr. Helmer is able to attend.

Consent Agenda Approval: Ms. Cronmiller made a motion to approve the consent agenda items are presented (Executive Committee, Economic Development Committee, One Stop Committee, Youth Council, and Dislocated Worker Activity reports). Mr. Hernke second. There was no further discussion and the motion passed with Mr. Beregszazi abstaining.
Administrator’s Report PY 09 update:
Dislocated Workers and Adult Services: Three sessions of Lean Lead Certification training have been offered, serving 70 individuals. Of those, 37 have found jobs as we are aware, another session to start June 7th for an additional 25 participants. Case Management services have worked with approximately 2000 individuals, while approximately 900 individuals are currently in training.

Ms. Welch discussed the recently passed bill that gives each WDA 2xVTC systems for teleconferencing.  Fox cities center and Fond du Lac job center are the FVWDB primary sites.  Ms. Hytrek said MPTC may have equipment they would be willing to provide for other sites as MPTC upgrades their systems.

Career Changers Networks meet at the Fox Cities, Oshkosh, and Fond du Lac and over the last year has had 1458 participants. Out of the 1458 participants, 299 have had recorded interviews, and 71 have recorded job placements. Speed Networking for Job Seekers is a new program but there have been 25 job seekers and employers showing interest.

Job Center Services: 

· Fond du Lac Job Fair: 700 plus attended

· Total Center Visits: 100,005

· Job Orders Received: 5,263

· Workshop Attendance: 1,131

· Job Service Re-employment Attendees: 2,703

· Labor Standards/Equal Rights Inquiries: 871

· # of visits to center website: 457,031

· Social Networking: FCWDC connected to Face Book, Twitter, You Tube

· Outreach Services: Libraries have been trained on employment & training tools

· Job Center Study: Completed, Accepted by FVWDB & beginning implementation

Businesses: Amount of businesses served is 166. Lean Overview Sessions served 42 companies and 156 business participants, as well as 141 dislocated workers. The FVWDB co sponsored the Chic-Fil-A Leadership Cast, 50 business participants and 20 dislocated workers attended the event.

Summer Youth: Work Readiness Skills-200 participants served, total amount of youth served 241 out of these participants 15 received year round jobs.

Youth Outreach:

Reality Stores:

Neenah High School – 500 students




Chilton High School – 430 students

Kimberly High School – 238 students

Mishicot High School – 200 students

Oshkosh North High School – 350 students

Lourdes High School (with Oshkosh East joining them) – 270 students
Valders High School – 210 students

Princeton High School – 125 students

Waupaca High School – 400 students

Career Fairs:



Oshkosh and other surrounding schools – 1,000 students



Fox Cities – 3,000 students



Waupaca – 444 students



Chilton – 238 students

High School:



Over 492 students impacted by additional services

Year Round Youth:



Total youth served – 170



Received High School Diplomas – 30



Entered into Post Secondary Education – 20



Attained Credentials – 30

Economic Development: the business plan competition held for the 16 county region including all 7 of the Fox Valley counties had 20 participants this year. The E-Seed training had 13 participants, 4 recorded job placements, 6 had approved business plans, and 7 business plans pending. E-Connect which are a partnership between Oshkosh and Fond du Lac, Keynote speakers are at each event to give skilled information to entrepreneurs. Over 100 attended the November 16, 2009 at the Oshkosh Convention Center.
New North – Continue with their regular committee and board meetings. The Wind Industry Alliance, Fox Valley Health Care Alliance and the Manufacturing Alliance the Board is still involved with, the board is working to help start up the Financial and Insurance Alliance, and is working to help get the Bay Area Health Care Alliance started.  
Additional Item: U.S. Oil is moving to a new building and they are donating 50,000 square foot building to a local non-profit after July 2010. However anyone who decides to take the building cannot dig. This building is a large office building that could be used for Origin and Entrepreneur opportunities. However we couldn’t use WIA funds we would have to go after some grants and other ways to get funds. There is an opportunity for a $300,000 state Entrepreneurship grant in the future, the Board along with Origin and Economic Development Committee would be involved but the board would oversee. 

Life Presentations, a local non-profit, has expressed interested in the building, discussion with Life Presentations and U.S. Oil continued and it may be a possibility to lease space from Life Presentations, if they assume responsibility for the building, at this time no commitment has been made but will need to be made in the near future. Mr. Bartz asked for more specifics.  Ms. Welch explained that the lease (if approved) would be through FVWBD and NOT WE Inc.  Mr. Bartz concerned about the implications of ‘no dig’.  Mr. Kleman discussed possibility of Phase I process with the DNR.  Mr. Grant suggested any sub lease (for incubator) be month-to-month (or shorter) so FVWDB minimizes responsibility to incubator company if DNR shuts down the property.  Mr. Bartz fully supports the concept; concerned with implications to the board if DNR decides there’s a problem.  Mr. Kelly also spoke in favor; concerned incubator business may impact Life Presentations tax status.  Discussion ensued on how that would work; conclusion was that more information would be needed.
Ms. Welch stated she needed to contact Life Presentations quickly and would like to give them a letter of intent to show our interest in the project.  More discussion ensued; it was mentioned that a ‘letter of interest’ (non-binding) would be more appropriate.

Mr. Grant suggested that Executive Committee be placed in charge of project.  Mr. Beregszazi made a motion giving the Executive Committee power to make a determination on the US Oil/incubator project; seconded by Mr. Mauch.  A brief discussion followed; Mr. Kleman noted if the Executive committee believed it to be necessary, a special board meeting would be held.  Mr. Mauch agreed.  The motion passed with the Mr. Bartz voting no.  
Mr. Bartz was pleased with the summary sheet but would suggest in the future have each summary reflect the cost. Ms. Welch stated, some of the projects are funded across multiple sources but something like that would be possible.
Mr. Turner gave a brief report regarding the Disability Navigator program.

PY 10 Recommended Budget: The budget handout for PY 2010 goes into effect pending Board approval, July 1, 2010 through June 30, 2011. Ms. Welch explained the differences in funding amounts between PY 2009 and PY 2010. She also discussed certain line items pertaining to certain programs where the contracts are still pending such as the NEG/SRR and Title V. She also stresses that training, support, and case management costs are the biggest part of the budget.  FVWDB currently has received funds from the Governors discretionary account. This is reimbursement after being shorted for the last two years due to a funding formula misfortune, which is NOT restricted by WIA rules. 

Mr. Bartz asked about current budget numbers compared to future budget.  Cheryl explained how the budget has operated in the past and that some line items are over/under spent; this gives us more flexibility as we go through the year.  She will have a clearer view of the budget by the Sept meeting.  This budget is intended to get us moving by 1 July.  Discussion ensued.
Mr. Bartz asked to take certain line items of the current budget and move it to training line in order to get more people in training. Discussion ensued. Ms. Welch will get a more detailed budget for PY 2009 so the board can see where we are in more detail.

A motion made by Mr. Mauch authorizing that the board to continue to expend the PY 2009 and 2010 draft budget with a stipulation that the Board review the updated version at the September Board Meeting. The motion was seconded by Mr. Kelly. Motion passed unanimously.

Awarding of Adult/DW Contracts: After reviewing the PY 2010 RFP proposals on May 6, 2010, the Executive Committee/FVWDB proposes that LETC receive Calumet Counties for DW/Adult and will keep existing participants in the Fox Cities; Workforce Economics Inc will remain the same as the current program year with the intention of covering not only Waushara, Waupaca, but also anyone in the Fox Cities area, and ADVOCAP will cover Oshkosh Area, Southern part of Winnebago County, and Fond du Lac, and Green Lake Counties.
Other stipulations: if someone from Calumet County comes into the Fond du Lac center they will be served by ADVOCAP. This will ensure that anyone entering a Job Center will be served expediently, rather than being turned away and told to go to another job center or to come back on a day that a case manager from that organization is available to meet with them.

Ms. Welch stated she spoke with each of the subcontractors and provided a brief overview to the board on how the Executive Committee made their recommendation.

Discussion ensued on the recommendation process.  Ms. Welch stated the current system is under review and changes would be coming for the next RFP. She stated the process has already been updated for the Youth RFP process.  Mr. Westphal had asked specifically about the rating process and was provided a copy by Ms. Rivera.  Ms. Van Ness expressed concern with the rating system as currently set.

A motion by Ms. Cronmiller was made to accept the recommendation of the Executive Committee as follows: LETC receive Calumet Counties for DW/Adult and will keep existing participants in the Fox Cities; Workforce Economics Inc will remain the same as the current program year with the intention of covering not only Waushara, Waupaca, but also anyone in the Fox Cities area, and ADVOCAP will cover Oshkosh Area, Southern part of Winnebago County, and Fond du Lac, and Green Lake Counties.

Second by Ms. Hytrek.   Mr. Bartz stated he was unsure of the motion and would like more details up front for the next RFP process. It was also suggested that when updating the current system past and current year’s performance should be evaluated. The motion carried with Ms. Van Ness and Mr. Mauch opposing the vote. 
Setting of PY 10 Goals: Due to time constraints, Ms. Welch suggested respective committees work on the goals and present at the September meeting.

Other Discussion: RFP follow-up, Mr. Thiel suggested that all board members become involved in the RFP process so all are aware or that the board relies solely on the staff.  Ms. Welch likes having private sector input.  Mr. Thiel feels the FVWDB staff has more insight with the day-to-day operation of the subcontractors and the board should trust their input.

Quorum lost due to the length of the meeting, and the meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Cheryl A. Welch

